

United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC:	Donati	ions			
SUBMITTE	D BY:	David H. Gonzalez	of	Superintendent	
APPROVEI	D FOR T	FRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOA	RD		
DATE ASSI	GNED 1	FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: _	4	April 20, 2022	

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to the minutes.

The following are donations of \$1000 or more

- 1. United ISD Education Foundation received a donation of \$5,000.00 from Robert & Suzette Tijerina to be applied towards scholarships for 2022 graduating seniors.
- 2. United ISD received a donation of \$5,000.00 from HEB, LP.
- 3. United High School Robotics Team received a donation of \$1,000.00 from East Laredo Home Place.
- 4. LBJ High School / United South High School and South Feeder Schools received a donation of 2,600 sets of earbuds with a donation value of \$20,800.00 from Judge Roberto "Bobby" Quintana.
- 5. Borchers Elementary School Library Club received a donation of \$1,026.00 from the PTC Booster Club to be used for Library upgrades.
- 6. Raul Perales Middle School Cheer Team received a donation of \$1,490.00 from the Cheer Booster Club to be used for travel expenses for the cheer competition in Galveston, Texas.
- 7. United ISD received a donation of \$3,000.00 from PNC Bank to be used for National Nurses Week event.
- 8. United ISD received a donation of hand sanitizer with a value of \$59,904.00 from The Laredo Heat Soccer Club.
- 9. United ISD received a donation of hand sanitizer with a value of \$48,384.00 from About Time, Inc.

Grand Total: \$145,604.00

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources

SCHOOL NAME accounting	DATE 3-24-22 33978
REC'D FROM KO bert //erma	CLUB
2022 Donation	DOLLARS \$ 5,000.00
SOURCE OF FUNDS	
CASH CHECK 5/28	MONEY ORDER
BAG No RECEIVED BY	fam Dan
(

Mr. Gonzalez March 16, 2022

I hope this letter finds you in good health.

Please find enclosed a donation to the United ISD Education Foundation. If possible, my wife and I would like these funds applied towards scholarships to the 2022 graduating Seniors as they continue their journey in college.

Thank you, the School Board, and staff for all your trust and support!

Sincerely,

Robert & Suzette Tijerina

H-E-B, LP P.O. BOX 839944 SAN ANTONIO, TX 78283-3944 USA

JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A. Columbus, OH USA 0004010371

56-1544/441

Date

01/12/2022

Pay Amount

\$5,000.00

Pay

Five Thousand US Dollars

To The Order Of

> UNITED ISD 201 LINDENWOOD DR LAREDO, TX 78045-2429 USA

Cash Promptly - Void Six Months From Issue Date

Hegs Roomy
Authorized Signature

#*00040103?1# #:044115443#

633681119

SCHOOL NAME Acounting Dept. DATE 03-28-2022 33993
REC'D FROM: H. E. B. L.P. CLUB.
It E.B. Award Ceremony-Austra TX DOLLARS \$ 5000 =
SOURCE OF FUNDS 199241 70 199000 641101
CASH CHECK 00040103 71 MONEY ORDER
BAG NoRECEIVED BY



Board of Trustees

Ramiro Veliz, III President District 4

Aliza Flores Oliveros Vice-President District 3

Juan Roberto Ramirez Secretary District 6

Ricardo Molina, Sr. Parliamentarian District 1

Francisco "Frank" Castillo Member District 7

Javier Montemayor, Jr. Member District 5

Ricardo "Rick" Rodriguez Member District 2

David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6219 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Date: 3/29/2022

Dear Superintendent,

United High School would like to recognize a Robotics donator for their contributions support. UHS would greatly appreciated this recognition to the Board for approval on this donation.

Donator: East Laredo Home Place LTD

Check#<u>14038</u> Amount: \$<u>1000.00</u>

Sincerely,

Jess ca Salazar

Principal



David Gonzalez dhgonzalez@uisd.net

JP 2.1 Judge "Bobby" Quintana Skull Candy Ear Buds Donation

1 message

To: DAVID GONZALEZ <dhgonzalez@uisd.net>

Thu, Mar 31, 2022 at 11:23 AM

Dear Superintendent Gonzalez,

We hope that this email finds you in good health.

I wanted to share with you a picture of the Skull Candy Ear Buds we have donated to UISD schools like Lyndon B. Johnson High School, and United South feeder schools. We delivered 2,600 sets of earbuds to 26 South UISD feeder schools. This has an in-kind donation value of \$20,800.

The Truancy rate is on a rise weather it's because we are living through a pandemic or normal times the fact still remains that K-12 education is the gateway to end poverty.

We truly believe this to be the case and that's why we are so active in our community to get the message across to children through incentives year round that education is a must.

Thank you for all your support in our efforts.

Sincerely yours in public service,



Judge Roberto "Bobby" Quintana

901 S. Milmo Laredo Tx, 78046 Tel (956) 523-5360 Fax (956) 721-2542 Dear UISD Board Members,

On behalf of students and staff here at Borchers Elementary, we would like to extend our most sincere gratitude for all that you do. Our campus has been fortunate to have a very active PTC Booster Club, the clubs purpose is to facilitate any needed funding that the campus may need. They raise money every year to provide any support needed for classroom supplies, school equipment and any other needs that occur throughout the year.

This 2021-2022 school year the Library Club would like to graciously accept a monetary donation of \$1026.00 for our Library upgrades. These donations again will be solely used on our school campus needs. Thank you for your continuous support and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Rosenda Ruiz Borchers Elementary School





UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

To: David H. Gonzalez, Superintendent

From: Martha Alvarez, Principal

Date: 03/28/22

Re: Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to Raul Perales Middle School. We respectfully request that these item be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval:

R.P.M.S. Cheer Booster donated \$1,490.00 to Cheer to pay for Bus Expense for their April 08 through April 10, 2022 trip to Galveston Texas for Cheer Competition.

Raul Perales Middle School would like to thank the mentioned organization for their generosity and their support of our Cheer at Raul Perales Middle School.

Thank you.





Griselda Rodriguez <grirodriguez@uisd.net>

Fwd: UISD National Nurses Week - PNC Bank Sponsorship

1 message

Felipe Jimenez <fjimenez@uisd.net>
To: Griselda Rodriguez <grirodriguez@uisd.net>

Fri, Apr 1, 2022 at 4:31 PM

Hi Griselda, I would like to report that PNC will be donating \$3,000.00 to UISD for nurses week. Please let me know if you need additional info on this donation.

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Garcia, Gina <gina.lobato@pnc.com>

Date: Fri, Apr 1, 2022 at 11:33 AM

Subject: UISD National Nurses Week - PNC Bank Sponsorship

To: Samuel Flores <sflores@uisd.net>, Rosa Cabello <rcabello@uisd.net>, Felipe Jimenez <fjimenez@uisd.net>

I wanted to share a piece of good news. PNC Bank has decided to support UISD for National Nurses Week with a sponsorship \$3,000 to assist with a well-deserved luncheon and special nurses shirts to celebrate all they have done and accomplished in the last two years while we have been going through the covid pandemic. This looks to be a great week of special events for all UISD nurses and hope that all goes well.

Have a great weekend!

Gina

Please make a note of my new contact information, including my PNC email address, gina.lobato@pnc.com, Any emails sent to my BBVA email address will no longer be forwarded to my PNC email address after Dec. 31, 2021.

Gina Garcia

PNC Bank | Public Finance

3900 N. 10th Street, Second Floor, McAllen, TX 78504

Office: 956-971-5901 | Cell: 956-739-8794

The contents of this email are the property of PNC. If it was not addressed to you, you have no legal right to read it. If you think you received it in error, please notify the sender. Do not forward or copy without permission of the sender. This message may be considered a commercial electronic message under Canadian law or this message may contain an advertisement of a product or service and thus may constitute a commercial electronic mail message under US law. You may unsubscribe at any time from receiving commercial electronic messages from PNC at https://cloud.e.pnc.com/globalunsub



UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

TO: David H. Gonzalez, Superintendent

FROM: Hector G. Cavazos, Director of Fixed Assets/Custodial Services

THRU: Mike Garza, Associate Superintendent for Student Support Services

DATE: April 20, 2022

RE: Acceptance of Donation

On Monday, March 28, 2022, United Independent School District received a donation of hand sanitizer from The Laredo Heat Soccer Club, with an estimated value of \$59,904.00.

We respectfully ask that you place this item on the next Board meeting agenda for approval of acceptance.

Please contact our office should you have any questions on this matter.



UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

David H. Gonzalez Superintendent

MEMORANDUM

TO:

David H. Gonzalez, Superintendent

FROM:

Michael Barron, Support Service Supervisor

THRU:

Mike Garza, Associate Superintendent For Student Support Services

DATE:

April 20, 2022

RE:

Acceptance of Donation

On Friday, March 04, 2022, United Independent School District received a donation of hand sanitizer from About-Time Inc, with an estimated value of \$48,384.00.

We respectfully ask that you place this item on the next Board meeting agenda for approval of acceptance.

Please contact our office should you have any questions on this matter.